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Meeting Minutes
North Loop Neighborhood Planning & Zoning Meeting
Heritage Landing Community Room, 415 North 1st Street
july 20, 2016
	Welcome and Introductions—DJ Heinle
· The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m.
· SIX COMMITTEE MEMBERS WERE PRESENT:  DJ HEINLE, ALICE EICHHOLZ, KAREN LEE ROSAR, NEIL REARDON, FRANCESCO PARISI, AND JO VOS.
· A motion is made (Karen), seconded (DJ), and approved by the Board to approve the May 18, 2016 Planning & Zoning Committee Meeting Minutes. The planning & Zoning Committee did not meet in June.




	Glenwood Avenue Project -  Kristy Morter, Hennepin County
·  Kristy Morter from Hennepin County made a presentation about the Glenwood Avenue (County Road 40) Improvements project. 
The project purpose and need: 
· Improve pedestrian and bicycle connectivity to contribute to transit ridership at future Royalston light rail trasit (LRT) station.
· Strengthen connections to nearby neighborhoods by improving facilities, streetscapes and street crossings for pedestrians and bicyclists. 
· Create a corridor allowing for redevelopment as a dense multi-use commercial corridor.
· Accommodate the Southwest LRT bridge reconstruction by Metropolitan Council
· Improve road condition (pavement quality).
Anticipated project timeline: 
· Preliminary design: Spring 2016 – Fall 2016
· Community input: 2016
· Detail design: Fall 2016 – Spring 2017
· Construction: 2018 (to be coordinated with Southwest LRT construction schedule)

Hennepin County is looking for feedback about introducing green space. The project includes putting in new signals at all intersections. A typical section design under consideration would have the road with one lane each direction with turn lanes, bike lanes in each direction, boulveards on each side and sidewalks on each side. DJ shares that the board is supportive of street trees beingincorrporated. Francesco asked why it could not be sidewalk biketreesroad, in order to have a protected bike lane?  Karen noted that what is shown as a typical section is a significant improvement for bike lanes than what is curently there. Alice asked about why are some exisiting trees on the map indicated for removal? Kristy clarified that in some cases trees need to be removed to give room for the boulevard. Jo shared that it seems to be a shame to cut down those exisiting trees. DJ noted that there is a big need for parking for the Farmer’s Market. DJ also shared that low plantings with wire around them have been working in the North Loop Neighborhood. Kristy said that for those types of plantings it is hard to find people to maintain and care for those gardens. To wrap up DJ asked if the board needs to make any feedback official? Kristy said that was not needed, this presentation was intended to be more informational.

C- Line: Potentail Long-Term Realignment Study & and Route 9 Study - Terrence was not in attendence. Scott from Metro Transit gave the presentation instead.
· C Line- Rapid bus line from Brooklyn Center Bus Center to Downtown Minneapolis is being planned. The current planning has the line running on Olsen Memorial Highway till it goes north on Penn Avenue. Metro Transit is currently looking at possible realignment of the route to Glenwood Avenue, knowing that the  Blue Line LRT is also planned to run on Olson Memorial Highway. The realighment would better distribute that transit service. Metro Transit is currently looking to gather input during early phase of this study.
·  Details about Rapid Bus Service- These routes are faster & more comfortable. The bus only stops every ¼ to ½ mile so stops are less frequent. The buses are more comfortable - 60ft accordian buses. More substantial stations, real time sign info.  This C-line Rapid Bus would substantially replace route 19. Currently route 19 only runs every ½ hour. The new C Line Rapid Bus would run a schedule similar to LRT. 
· The plan is to start with temporary service on Olson Memorial Highway and the Glenwood realighment would be a long term move. Metro Transit is currently in a preliminary outreach phase from August through September. Metro Transit can come back to the committee once there are more details available. C Line moving forward regardless of the realignment and operations are set to begin in 2017. 
· There is also a Route 9 transit study taking place. They are looking to simplify the route to streamline the service. Scott encouraged all to contact Terrance Anderson about Route 9 feedback or questions. 
· Alice mentioned that there are more and more businesses going up on Glenwood and thinks the realignemnt would be good from the standpoint of not overlapping service. Francesco mentioned that if realighned Glenwood would become prime real estate. Neil asked if the bus line were relocated to Glenwood, would you locate bike lanes behind bus stops? How does the bus line interact with bike facilities? Scott from Metro Transit confirmed that there will be coordination between Hennepin County and Metro Transit. Scott said that a lot of feedback lately are about concerns of traffic on Glenwood. Jo confirmed that Glenwood is very busy at 5pm. 

Red Rabbit Restaurant, 201 N Washington – Restaurant representatives and Studio M Architects
·     The owners from Red Cow are proposing a new resturant called Red Rabbit at 201 North Washington. The menu would include Pizza, pasta, oysters, etc… and be done in the style similar to the Red Cow. The resturant would be open for lunch, brunch on weekends and dinner. At the back of the building would be a patio and some parking. At this point they are assuming seating about for about 60 outside and 130 inside. The brick on the façade of the building will remain and be painted red on Washington Avenue and painted black on 2nd. Windows are being added along Washington and old windows are being exposed on 2nd. DJ asked if there will be live performances/music? the resturant representatives said there would not be live performamce/music. DJ- shared that one of the committee’s areas of interst is in advocating for street tree. The committee will support adding trees on Washington as well as maintaining and/or adding trees along 2nd as well. The restaurant reps shared that they are hoping for construction to start in the next month. They are shooting for November 21st opening of the resturant. 
· After a presentation made by representatives from Red Rabbit Restaurant and Studio M Architects, a motion is made (Neil), seconded (Karen), and approved by the Board to support the Red Rabbit restaurant project as presented with the strong recommendation to add additional street trees along the Washington Avenue frontage and support the landscape plan as shown with street trees screening the parking area along N 2nd Avenue and maintaining the existing street trees. 

The following is the text of the motion of support letter presented to Studio M Architects on behalf of the North Loop Neighborhood Association Planning+Zoning Committee:

“On July 20, 2016, representatives from Red Rabbit Restaurant and Studio M Architects presented to the North Loop Planning+Zoning committee the proposed redevelopment of 201 N Washington Ave, formerly an auto service site. The project as planned would rehabilitate the existing building by preserving the decorative façade, adding building signage, providing windows, and painting the exterior red and gray. The building is a proposed restaurant by the owners of Red Cow and will have a bar, restaurant seating area, and an exterior patio. Accessibility improvements are also planned for the building. Construction is set for August and a tentative open in November. 

The North Loop Neighborhood Association is in support of the project as presented with the strong recommendation to add additional street trees along the Washington Avenue frontage and support the landscape plan as shown with street trees screening the parking area along N 2nd Avenue and maintaining the existing street trees.”

	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Neighborhood Comments
· No Neighborhood Comments this month.
· FRANCESCO HAD FOLLOW-UP FROM A NEIGHBOHOOD CONCERN BROUGHT UP AT THE LAST MEETING. –DURING THE JUNE MEETING THERE WERE CONCERNS OF HISTORIC SIGNAGE BEING DEMOLISHED ON TRACTOR WORKS BUILDING. FRANCESCO CELLED THE MINNEAPOLIS PRESERVATION COMMITTEE AND LEFT A MESSAGE. IN A FOLLOW UP PHONE CALL THEY SAID THAT THE GROUP THAT REMOVED THE SIGNAGE HAD APPLIED FOR REMOVAL; PROVIDED DOCUMENTATION AND WAS GRANTED PERMISSION TO REMOVE THE SIGNAGE AND FILL THE VOID WITH HISTORIC BRICKS FROM A DIFFERENT LOCATION ON THE BUILDING.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Old Business
· No old business to discuss this month.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
COMMITTEE BUSINESS
[bookmark: _GoBack]        STREET IMPROVEMENTS- THE CITY HAS BEEN ASKED TO CHANGE THE CROSSWALK INDICATORS TO AUTOMATIC RATHER THAN PUSH BUTTON. INCREASING STREET PARKING IS ALSO A PRIORITY. 
BEAUTIFICATION- LOOKING TO REPLACE NORTH LOOP BRANDED BANNERS. HOPING TO HAVE THE BANNERS GO ALL THE WAY DOWN WASHINGTON TO 10TH, THERE ARE NOT BANNERS CURRENTLY THAT FAR DOWN WASHINGTON. 
GREENING AS A PRIORITY INCLUDES TREES, PLANTERS, COMMUNITY GARDENS. 
LIGHTING -  KATIE & FRANCESCO SHARED THAT THEY APPROACHED THE BOARD AT 801 AND THE 801 BOARD HAS AGREED TO MAKE A CONTRIBUTIION TO LIGHTING AND IS HOPING FOR A PARTNERSHIP ON THIS EFFORT. DJ SUGGESTS THAT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION AND 801 BOARD MAKE A PROPOSAL.
· ART FOR NEIGHBORHOOD ELECTRICAL BOXES - FRANCESCO
FRANCESCO DID AN EXTENSIVE INVENTORY OF THE LIGHT BOXES IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD. FRANCESCO WILL SEND INVENTORY AS PDF.  HE MADE THE FOLLOWING DETERMINATIONS:
· THE BOXES ARE MOSTLY LOCATED ON BORDER OF THE  NORTH LOOP
· MAJORITY ARE ONLY AT TRAFFIC LIGHTS. 
· SOME BOXES ARE NOT VERY VISIBLE IN SOME AREAS AND AT TIMES IT WAS HARD TO FIND THEM.
· FRANCESCO ASKES THE BOARD WHAT SHOULD BE THE NEXT STEP FOR THIS POSSIBLE PROJECT? 
· IT NEEDS TO BE DETERMINED HOW MANY AND WHICH ONES TO PURSUE. DJ GAVE SUPPORT DOING THEM AND  GAVE A SUGGESTION TO PURSUE A SMALL NUMBER OF BOXES, MAYBE 5?
· THE NUMBER OF BOXES AND LOCATION DEPENDS ON THE BUDGET AND IT IS RECCOMENDED THAT THE LOCATIONS BE PICKED ON A CASE-BY-CASE BASIS BECAUSE OF ISSUES WITH VISIBIILITY. 
· DJ ALSO SHARED THAT HE WOULD RATHER PUT MONEY INTO LIGHTING BUT AT THIS POINT WE ARE NOT SURE IF LIGHTING IS POSSIBLE. IT WAS ALSO MENTIONED AS A REMINDER THAT THE ART ON THE BOXES WILL ONLY LAST THREE YEARS. 
· IT IS DECIDED TO TABLE THIS TOPIC FOR NOW, BUT TO KEEP IN MIND A PURSUIT OF ABOUT 5 BOXES IF ABLE.

THE COMMITTEE ADJOURNED AT 7:28 PM.
END OF MINUTES
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